La Salle University La Salle University Digital Commons

Faculty Bulletins

University Publications

5-14-1959

Faculty Bulletin: May 14, 1959

La Salle University

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.lasalle.edu/faculty_bulletins

Recommended Citation

 $La~Salle~University, "Faculty~Bulletin:~May~14,~1959"~(1959).~Faculty~Bulletins.~181.~http://digitalcommons.lasalle.edu/faculty_bulletins/181$

This Book is brought to you for free and open access by the University Publications at La Salle University Digital Commons. It has been accepted for inclusion in Faculty Bulletins by an authorized administrator of La Salle University Digital Commons. For more information, please contact careyc@lasalle.edu.

FACULTY BULLETIN

May 14, 1959

CALENDAR

- May 18 Senior Exams
- May 19 Senior Exams
 Track. . . St. Joseph's
- May 20 Senior Exams
 Golf. . . Albright
- May 21 Senior Exams
- May 22 Senior Exams
 Catholic Leauge Track (From May 22 to 29 Semester Exams)
- May 23 Track. . . St. John

May 29-30 IGLA. . . New York

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF STUDENTS

COMMENCEMENT EXERCISES - JUNE 3, 1959

BACCALAUREATE MASS: This year the Baccalaureate Mass will be held at the Church of the Immaculate Conception, Price and Ardleigh Streets, in Germantown, on Wednesday, June 3, at 10:00 a.m.

The faculty will vest in academic gowns in the Basement Church (towards the rear of the Gospel (left) side of the Church). Please be present by 9:30 a.m.

Gowns should be picked up at the College, Room C-110, between 8:15 and 9:15 a.m. on Wednesday morning, June 3. Gowns should be kept for use in the Commencement Ceremonies to be held later this same day.

The COMMENCEMENT CEREMONIES will take place at Convention Hall, 34th and Spruce Streets, at 5:00 p.m. on June 3. Gowns not picked up for the Baccalaureate Mass will be brought to Convention Hall for the Commencement Exercises.

Faculty members will vest in the basement of Convention Hall auditorium in the center aisle, to the rear of the graduating students. Signs will designate more definite locations. Racks will be available for clothing and gowns.

Please be on hand for the Commencement by 4:30 p.m. at the latest. Parking facilities are immediately adjacent to Convention Hall. Enter Convention Hall by the main entrance and use stairs or elevators to the Exhibition Hall.

FACULTY PICNIC - JUNE 1, 1959

This year the Faculty Picnic will again use the facilities of Fischer's Pool - located off Route 73, past center square. Starting time is 1;00 p.m. Come prepared to relax.

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF THE COLLEGE

Announcement from The Fund for Adult Education

Awards of \$1,000 each for the three best speeches or articles on public leadership have recently been established by The Fund for Adult Education. Awards, to be given in each of the years 1959 and 1960, are designed to generate the best thinking on the nature of public leadership and on ways in which more adequate education can be provided to help prepare American leadership on every level of social, economic and political organization to serve the general welfare.

For purposes of the Awards, the term "leadership" encompasses the whole range of positions in which executive decisions and executive actions have public consequences. It would include, for example, elected and appointed executives in federal, state and municipal governments, corporation executives, members of boards of directors of national organizations, school board members and college trustees, foundation officials, labor leaders, leaders of political parties, executives serving abroad, either in governmental or private positions, et cetera. On the other hand, the term "leadership" in the Award context, excludes from consideration leadership whose force is primarily intellectual, spiritual or artistic.

The Fund for Adult Education was established in 1951 by the Ford Foundation as an independent organization having as its central purpose the expansion of opportunities that contribute to the continuing development of the mature individual in the responsible exercise of his freedom, both as a private person and as a citizen. The Fund's special emphasis on preparation for leadership stems from recognition that the margin of our survival as a free nation depends as never before in our history on the wisdom, courage and dedication of those responsible for developing and carrying out public policies. It is hoped that the award-winning speeches and articles will yield insights into such questions as the nature of executive leadership, the ways in which it emerges and is exercised in American society, the major problems which executive leaders face in common, and the kind of education which can best motivate individuals to assume the responsibilities of leadership and best equip them to understand the challenges of the times and meet them creatively and with informed devotion to the public welfare.

To be considered for an Award, a copy of the talk and a description of the occasion on which it was delivered should be sent to the Office of Information, The Fund for Adult Education.

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF ADMISSIONS

The following are the winners of the four competitive four year full tuition scholarships valued at \$600.00 per year:

THE HENRY T. COLEMAN SCHOLARSHIP awarded to John E. Coyle of Fairfield, Conn.

THE WILLIAM F. HARRITY SCHOLARSHIP awarded to Peter F. Lang of Philadelphia, Pa.

THE PATRICK CURRAN SCHOLARSHIP awarded to Leonard A. McMullen of Pot sville, Pa.
THE ALUMNI MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP awarded to William A. Mayor of Philadelphia, Pa.

FROM THE COUNSELING CENTER

The 1959 edition of the <u>Directory of Graduate Awards</u>, an annual publication of the Counseling Center, has been distributed to the faculty through the Campus Post Office. The Directory contains descriptions of the various classes of awards, a guide to how to apply for an award, and an index of financial aid available through the federal government, private foundations, and individual colleges and universities. Copies of this directory have been mailed to members of the junior class who have a scholastic average of 2.8 or above. Additional copies of the booklet are available in the Counseling Center.

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR

All senior grades must be turned into the Registrar's Office no later than Tuesday, May 26. All other grades must be entered no later than Tuesday, June 2.

Faculty members are reminded of the final deadline for "I" grades. Seniors 16 June 59 - all others 23 June 59.